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CEMETERY COMMISSION MINUTES

Tuesday, August 14, 2018 6:30 PM

Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm
Role Call:  Ron Harrison, Mary Anne Silva, Patricia Donahue, Anthony O’Donnell. Absent: Gordon Wilkins
July 16, 2018 Minutes:  Pat Donahue made a motion to dispense with the reading of the July 16, 2018 minutes, seconded by Anthony O’Donnell. AIF.  
Next Meeting:  September 11, 2018 at 6:30 pm in SATV Conference Room
Kelly Ryan:  Presented paperwork which she found with requirements for former residents and employee discounts. These are not currently being followed as this paperwork was just found.  Ron made a motion to take both issues under advisement for consideration at a later date. Kelly will check with other cemeteries for their policies.  Pat Donahue seconded motion.  AIF.
Sean McCrea’s Report:

Greenlawn: 
· New security cameras going in.  Camera at the Orne Street Entrance will be a license plate reader. Will be tested.
· Mackey Construction will begin cleaning the catch basin at Sargent Pond. An ETA of 2-3 weeks has been given.

· Northeast MA Mosquito Control will visit Sargent/Fountain ponds to assess for issues that require attention because of the stagnant waters.
· 4 No Fishing Signs are ready for placement around the pond. Sean will use aluminum poles which were not part of the original price estimate.  He will need to do a new PO as aluminum prices have increased. 2 aluminum poles on each sign, 5’ high.
· Dickson Chapel has an occupancy capacity of 50. The permit is good for 1 year. Sean will have to have the inspection done annually to ensure the permit is up to date.

Broad Street

· Iron Tree Service is pruning trees along the back fence.  

· Fence area has been cleaned in preparation for bids associated with repair/restoration of the wooden fence and painting.  Sean was requested to provide photos of the fence and type of materials used.
· At our last meeting a motion was made and approved to have additional Dog Ordinance Signs put up at Broad St. Cemetery.  To date that has not happened. Sean will get it done.

Charter Street
· Erin Schaeffer is working with archeologists. Sean has been working with Erin regarding pruning/removal methods for trees which will not damage the stones.

Howard Street
· Stones need some attention which will be discussed by Rachel Mayer.

Essex Street Cemetery

· The Cemetery Department only weed whacks the cemetery.

Rachel Meyer
Rachel was hired as a seasonal part-time restorationist.  She has completed 60 stones in Salem, mostly in Broad Street. Please see her email to Sean for her background information. 
Richard Stafford: Greenlawn Usage for SHS Cross Country 
Richard is the Salem High Cross Country team coach and the spring track team.  He is looking for a safe course for the runners.  The perimeter road at Greenlawn fills the requirement.  Running the perimeter 3 times around the cemetery would fulfill the 5K requirement.  Fans would be staying at the Bates side of the cemetery to cheer the runners on as running only attracts a small number of followers.  Race would be late afternoon so wouldn’t interfere with burials.  About 40 runners (boys and girls), no water stations needed, 3 meets (9/20, 10/3, and 10/10).  Race completes in  approximately 1.5 hours.  A sign will be placed at the Orne Street entrance on the morning of the event so visitors are aware of the event.  Sean will provide additional trash receptacles if the event is approved.  Only gates open will be the Orne Street gate and the walking gate near the Bates.  
Anthony O’Donnell made a motion to support the request that the Salem High School Cross Country team to use Greenlawn Cemetery for their 3 seasonal contests. Pat Donahue seconded the motion. AIF.

Christine Lutts: Friends of Greenlawn Scavenger Hunt
Friends of Greenlawn would like to use Greenlawn for a nature Scavenger Hunt on September 29th with access to the Chapel to highlight it’s restoration.  It will be part of Trails & Sails.  Tinme frame  being looked at is 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. They will be using grids for the hunt and if a funeral occurs they can remove the area from the grid.  Attendees usually park in the circle or on Orne Street.  Pat Donahue made a motion to accept the proposal for a Scavenger Hunt from Friends of Greenlawn, seconded by Gordon Wilkins. AIF.
Restructured Cemetery Ordinance
Emailed to Commission Members for their review. Discussion ensued.  Pat Donahue made a motion to accept the addition to Section 16-69 the FIFTH provision, seconded by Ron Harrison. AIF.
Ron will bring this to the City Attorney for her review and it will be submitted to the City Council.
Trust Fund Follow Up

Reviewed recommendations from Kay Fouhey.  Anthony will follow up with Kay Fouhey with the Commission’s questions.  Will include in next month’s Agenda.
Burke Lot-Available Grave Space and New Grave Sites

Item tabled until next meeting.

Old Business
Previous discussions for the work for Fountain and Sargeant Pond have seemed to start at the end and work forward, Mary Anne requested Sean present to the commission the entire process starting at the beginning.

· Engineering work at Sargent St. and Liberty St. is the beginning. Water is being infiltrated by high nitrogen, phosphate and rogue water is number 1 on the list.  Potential to wash out the project at the back side of Sargeant Pond.

· Get the water moving so the pond is not as stagnant as it is now

· Use the Meldon Fund for Fountains (about $15000 price tag)

· Improve planting around edges of the ponds with types of native wetland plants which will eat the nutrients which cause algea bloom.

With these improvements, the pond will take care of itself in a safe, non-toxic way.  He suggests a letter from the Cemetery Commission to the City Engineer will get the project moving.  Ron will meet with Sean to write the letter.  

New Business
Essex Street Cemetery

Ron took a walk through the Cemetery. Ron has spoken to Gordon about creating a better sign for the Cemetery to include some history of the Cemetery.  The Commission agreed that is a good idea.

Charter Street Cemetery

Anthony mentioned that Charter Street will be closing in October and Erin may need to come before the Commission for approval.  Mary Anne will contact her so we can get the item on the October Agenda.

Pollinator Garden
Photos were presented to the Commission.  Thinking of sourcing through Mahoney’s in Wakefield.  Will ask for the money from the Meldon Funds next month.  
Pat Donahue made a motion to adjourn at 8:12 pm, seconded by Anthony O’Donnell. AIF.
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